NO. 1 • MAY-JUNE 2019

THE NEWSLETTER OF THE CALEDONIA COUNTRY CLUB

TANYA WILKIE, Editor



Paul Estabrooks and Jason Parker getting ready for the new Caledonia-Mumford Middle School golf program starting May 8th.

#### **WELCOME BACK**

CCC members will experience the "WOW" factor when they see all the improvements to the club. Hollie Kroening, Food & Beverage Manager, and her team of Chris Pecora, Ernie Baker, Terry Nothnagle, Fred Ferguson, Tom Forsyth, and Ron Grattan accomplished wonders over the winter months. The ladies locker room, downstairs bathroom area, upstairs kitchen, and clubhouse living room, have all been transformed. Their energy, enthusiasm, and effort have made CCC a place we can all be proud to call home. Please thank them when you see them.

If any member is interested in hosting a private function at the Club, please contact Hollie for availability and pricing.

We are also delighted to welcome back Jason Parker, Pro, Daniel Hartford, Superintendent, and Sherri Curtis, Chef.

Hope you all enjoy a fun-filled, successful golf season.

- The Weitzel Family

## **IN MEMORY**

It is with great regret we acknowledge the passing of longtime golf member Alan Cole. We also wish to recognize the passing of Larry Mastin's wife, Sheila, and George Ukshe's brother, Hal, who was his Invitational partner for many years. Tom Regatuso, our prior mechanic, also passed away last October. Our thoughts and prayers are with family and friends.

# SYLVIA KORN RETIRES FROM CCC JUNIOR PROGRAM

Longtime CCC member Sylvia Korn is retiring from the Junior Golf program after 24 years of service. The program was started in 1995 with instruction by David Riggi. The founding committee was Scott Weitzel, Sylvia Korn, Doug Cope, Jim Bansbach, Larry Reed, and Christie Rittenhouse, five-time WRDA Champion. "Bob Weitzel always wanted all the kids in town to be able to play golf," Sylvia stated. The program has been open to all children, not just our members, at no cost. Sylvia and her husband, Len, have run the program since its inception.

The program will continue to run Wed. nights 6:30-7:30 PM from the end of June until the end of July under the direction of Pro Jason Parker and Doug Cope. Children ages 4-11 are welcome to participate.

The Weitzel Family wishes to thank Sylvia and Len for their leadership and stewardship in promoting the "love of golf." The Korn's are lifelong, honorary members of CCC and will be honored in the future for their contribution to Junior Golf.



Len and Sylvia Korn

## 2019 CCC MIDDLE SCHOOL JUNIOR GOLF PROGRAM

A new Junior Golf Program for middle school students is being initiated by Alan Weitzel, Jason Parker, Pro, and Paul Estabrooks, CMCS Middle School Principal, starting May 8th.

The program is open to students at Caledonia-Mumford Central School and/or children or grandchildren of members. Initially, we are hoping to enroll twelve students. Transportation will be provided to CCC by CMCS.

Jason Parker, Pro, will offer a one hour golf clinic to the students focusing on the golf swing, rules, and etiquette. This will be once-per-week from 3:30-4:30 PM through June 22. Once they have developed a knowledge and skill level, they will be allowed to play on the course.

After school is out, the program will be reorganized to continue through the summer with competitive events each week. We hope members' older children and grandchildren will take advantage of this program. All students will be eligible to participate in the Junior Club Championship.

For more information please contact Jason Parker, Pro.

Thank you to all the members who have supported Junior Golf at CCC.



Hollie's Team worked through the winter - Terry Nothnagle, Ernie Baker, Tom Forsyth, and Ron Grattan.

#### **MUDDER'S TOURNAMENT MAY 4**



Men's Winners - Dave Bucznyski and George Parry



Ladies Winners - Maureen Marco and Nancy Forsyth

#### **WELCOME NEW MEMBERS**

- Kenneth Kane
- Joe Cappotelli
- T. Mervin Griffin
- Rich Simeone
- Bob Page
- Paul Tandlmayer
- Mark and Regan Howlett
- Rich and Laura Potts
- Chris and Michele Vincent
- Paul and Debbie Wagner

Please introduce yourself and welcome them to CCC.

#### WELCOME BACK TO CCC

- Jeff Godomski
- Mike O'Donnell
- John Chrisman
- Gar Larkin
- Ed and Jackie Doyle
- Matt and Janice Wagner

## **JASON PARKER - PRO NEWS**

Welcome back! The 2019 golf season is off and running! I would like to thank everyone who came out and braved the elements for this year's Mudder's Tournament. We had 120 players and congratulations to all our winners. The Ladies Division was won by Nancy Forsyth and Maureen Marco with a score of 76 and the Men's Division was won by George Parry and Dave Bucznyski with a 60.

I would like to welcome all the new members to CCC. Please do not hesitate to ask me any questions. If you would like to be put on a league sub list, please see me. The leagues of CCC are doing very well, but we always need subs. This is a great way to get to know new people and experience what league play is all about.

If you have looked around the golf shop, you will notice I have Demo Clubs for you to try on the course or range. And, if there is a club I don't have, I can usually get it.

For the new members, this is how the golf shop works. Being a member, you have an account in the pro shop. You can charge merchandise to your account and pay with sweeps or tournament credit. At the end of the year, we settle the difference.

Lastly, a couple of things about tournaments and events. Credit cards will not be accepted on event days and, PLEASE, if you are planning on playing in an event, sign up early! Thank you!

Here is to a great 2019 golf season!

- Jason Parker

## **DANIEL HARTFORD, SUPERINTENDENT NEWS**

It is great to be back at CCC. Another winter has past and the golf season begun. Our crew has been working hard cleaning up a messy winter and getting the course ready for play. We are looking forward to a great 2019 season. The crew would also like to welcome back Matt Hartford. *Good luck and we'll see you out there!* 

- Dan Hartford

#### **THANK YOU 2019 FLOWER POWER TEAM**



Co-Chairs Don and EA Sears take care of the front of the pro shop, pots, and signs by the lower parking lot.

Hole #1 - Steve and Sue Reidmiller

Hole #2 - The Weitzel Family

Hole #3 - Norma Embling and Pat Vink

Hole #5 - Ernie Baker and Donna Nothnagle

Hole #7 - Terry Nothnagle and Shannon Sickles

Hole #8 - Lisa Clark and Bev Blazewski

Hole #10 - George and Sandy Parry

Hole #11 - Jim and Maureen Marco

Hole #13 - Rhett Clark

Hole #14 - Tom and Nancy Forsyth

Hole #16 - Digger Kelch, Judi Sims, Hollie Kroening and Chris Pecora

Hole #17 - Polly Nothnagle

Hole #18 - Phil Cammilleri

Front of Clubhouse - Ward Otto, Joy and Mark Walker, Ed and Nancy Barton, Hollie Kroening, and Chris Pecora

Bar and Grill Area - Cheryl Marginean and Donna Pilcher

Putting Green Area - Chris and Sue Hayes, Matt and Erin Hayes

We are always looking for more volunteers. If you would like to join the team in memory of a loved one, to support the beautification of the course or for the love of gardening, please contact Don or EA Sears. *Thank you!*